
HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! Welcome back to Saxon Hill’s weekly newsletter.  

We have had a lovely start to the new year, it was so heart-warming to see the children returning so 

happily on Wednesday, full of stories and news from their break.  

Work is already in full flow as pupils are catching up on their phonics work, using their communication 

aids well and some even visited a farm and manufactured and packaged sausages ready for sale. In 

Sleep Over Club we have created a new ‘Game Station’ furnished with gaming chairs, Play station, 

Wii and X-Box, so children can play alongside their friends in 

the evenings when in residence. 

In case you missed it, here is my Covid update letter from 

earlier in the week, outlining the changes; the only additional 

change announced since then, is that from Tuesday 11th Jan, 

there will, temporarily, no longer be a need to confirm a 

positive LFT with a PCR test in order to isolate. 

We are looking forward to happy and healthy 2022 and are 

keen to help the children to make lots of progress. All the best 

from Your Leadership Team 

Updates 

Photos from the Week 

Executive Principal: Melsa Buxton 

Head of School: Mel Newbury 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:  

Kim Thomas 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads:  

Mel Newbury & Helen Bowers 

COVID phone for reports of a pupil’s Covid 
symptoms or positive test  07957 309912 

7th January 2022 

Family Update 

Key Dates 

10th February—Governors Teaching and 

Learning Committee 1pm and Finance and 

Resources Committee 2pm 

14th February—Mid-year reports sent live to 

parents  

16th February—Parents even-

ing  

21st—25th February—Half-

Term  

https://www.saxonhillacademy.org.uk/uploads/Family%20Update%20Newsletters/Spring%201%202022/Letter%20to%20Families%20Returning%20in%20Jan%202022.pdf

